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January 12, 2022 
 
Mr. D. Webster Trask, President 
Autumn Hall, Inc. 
6336 Oleander Drive, Suite 1 
Wilmington, NC 28403 
 
Subject: Stormwater Management Permit No. 2006046R14 
  Autumn Hall (Commercial Buildings 3 & 4) 
  High Density Development 
 
 
Dear Mr. Trask: 
 
The City of Wilmington Engineering Division has received a request for a revision to the Stormwater 
Management Permit for Autumn Hall.  Having reviewed the application and all supporting materials, 
the City of Wilmington has determined that the proposed revision meets the requirements of the 
City of Wilmington’s Comprehensive Stormwater Ordinance.   
 
The revisions include: 
 
-  Addition of Commercial Buildings 3 & 4 and associated impervious pavement and sidewalks.  
This site drains to Regional Pond A. 
- See approved plans dated January 10, 2022. 
 
Please be aware all terms and conditions of the permit Issued on December 21, 2006 remain in full 
force and effect.  Any additional changes to the approved plans must be approved by this office 
prior to construction.  The issuance of the plan revision does not preclude the permittee from 
complying with all other applicable statutes, rules, regulations or ordinances which may have 
jurisdiction over the proposed activity, and obtaining a permit or approval prior to construction. 
 
The revised stamped, approved stormwater management drawings will be released for construction 
by the Wilmington Planning Division under separate cover.  Please replace any old plan sheets 
from the approved set with the new, revised sheet.  An electronic copy of the approved drawing set, 
permit, application and supplementary documents will be maintained by the Wilmington Engineering 
Division.  If you have any questions, or need additional information, please contact Richard 
Christensen at (910) 341-7813 or richard.christensen@wilmingtonnc.gov 
 
 
Sincerely,  
 

 
 
for Anthony Caudle, City Manager 
City of Wilmington 
 
cc: John Tunstall, PE, Norris & Tunstall Consulting Engineers, P.C. 
 T Jason Clark, PE, Norris & Tunstall Consulting Engineers, P.C. 
 Jeff Walton, Associate Planner, City of Wilmington 
 
 
 
 














